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Small Business Administration § 124.508 

for an eligibility determination, SBA 
will determine whether the firm identi-
fied by the procuring activity is eligi-
ble for award. 

(2) Eligibility is based on 8(a) BD pro-
gram criteria, including whether the 
Participant is: 

(i) A small business under the SIC 
code assigned to the requirement; 

(ii) In compliance with any applica-
ble competitive business mix target es-
tablished or remedial measure imposed 
by § 124.509 that does not include the 
denial of future 8(a) contracts; 

(iii) In the developmental stage of 
program participation if the solicita-
tion restricts offerors to the develop-
mental stage of participation; and 

(iv) A concern with a bona fide place 
of business in the applicable geo-
graphic area if the procurement is for 
construction. 

(3) If SBA determines that the appar-
ent successful offeror is ineligible, SBA 
will notify the procuring activity. The 
procuring activity will then send to 
SBA the identity of the next highest 
evaluated firm for an eligibility deter-
mination. The process is repeated until 
SBA determines that an identified of-
feror is eligible for award. 

(4) Except to the extent set forth in 
paragraph (d) of this section, SBA de-
termines whether a Participant is eli-
gible for a specific 8(a) competitive re-
quirement as of the date that the Par-
ticipant submitted its initial offer 
which includes price. 

(5) If the procuring activity con-
tracting officer believes that the ap-
parent successful offeror is not respon-
sible to perform the contract, he or she 
must refer the concern to SBA for a 
possible Certificate of Competency in 
accord with § 125.5 of this title. 

(c) Restricted competition—(1) Competi-
tion within stages of program participa-
tion. SBA may accept a competitive 
8(a) requirement that is limited to Par-
ticipants in the developmental stage of 
program participation, or may accept a 
requirement to be competed among 
firms both in the developmental and 
transitional stages of program partici-
pation. 

(2) Construction competitions. Based on 
its knowledge of the 8(a) BD portfolio, 
SBA will determine whether a competi-
tive 8(a) construction requirement 

should be competed among only those 
Participants having a bona fide place 
of business within the geographical 
boundaries of one or more SBA district 
offices, within a state, or within the 
state and nearby areas. Only those Par-
ticipants with bona fide places of busi-
ness within the appropriate geo-
graphical boundaries are eligible to 
submit offers. 

(3) Competition for all non-construction 
requirements. Except for construction 
requirements, all eligible Participants 
regardless of location may submit of-
fers in response to competitive 8(a) so-
licitations. The only geographic re-
strictions pertaining to 8(a) competi-
tive requirements, other than those for 
construction requirements, are any im-
posed by the solicitations themselves. 

(d) Award to firms whose program terms 
have expired. A concern that has com-
pleted its term of participation in the 
8(a) BD program may be awarded a 
competitive 8(a) contract if it was a 
Participant eligible for award of the 
contract on the initial date specified 
for receipt of offers contained in the 
contract solicitation, and if it con-
tinues to meet all other applicable eli-
gibility criteria. 

(1) Amendments to the solicitation 
extending the date for submissions of 
offers will be disregarded. 

(2) For a negotiated procurement, a 
Participant may submit revised offers, 
including a best and final offer, and be 
awarded a competitive 8(a) contract if 
it was eligible as of the initial date 
specified for the receipt of offers in the 
solicitation, even though its program 
term may expire after that date. 

§ 124.508 How is an 8(a) contract exe-
cuted? 

(a) An 8(a) contract can be awarded 
in the following ways: 

(1) As a tripartite agreement in 
which the procuring activity, SBA and 
the Participant all sign the appropriate 
contract documents. There may be sep-
arate prime and subcontract docu-
ments (i.e., a prime contract between 
the procuring activity and SBA and a 
subcontract between SBA and the se-
lected 8(a) concern) or a combined con-
tract document representing both the 
prime and subcontract relationships; or 
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(2) Where SBA has delegated contract 
execution authority to the procuring 
activity, directly by the procuring ac-
tivity through a contract between the 
procuring activity and the Participant. 

(b) Where SBA receives a contract for 
signature valued at or below the sim-
plified acquisition threshold, it will 
sign the contract and return it to the 
procuring activity within three (3) days 
of receipt. 

(c) In order to be eligible to receive a 
sole source 8(a) contract, a firm must 
be a current Participant on the date of 
award. (See § 124.507(d) for competitive 
8(a) awards.) 

§ 124.509 What are non-8(a) business 
activity targets? 

(a) General. (1) To ensure that Par-
ticipants do not develop an unreason-
able reliance on 8(a) awards, and to 
ease their transition into the competi-
tive marketplace after graduating from 
the 8(a) BD program, Participants 
must make maximum efforts to obtain 
business outside the 8(a) BD program. 

(2) During both the developmental 
and transitional stages of the 8(a) BD 
program, a Participant must make sub-
stantial and sustained efforts, includ-
ing following a reasonable marketing 
strategy, to attain the targeted dollar 
levels of non-8(a) revenue established 
in its business plan. It must attempt to 
use the 8(a) BD program as a resource 
to strengthen the firm for economic vi-
ability when program benefits are no 
longer available. 

(b) Required non-8(a) business activity 
targets during transitional stage—(1) Gen-
eral. During the transitional stage of 
the 8(a) BD program, a Participant 
must achieve certain targets of non- 
8(a) contract revenue (i.e., revenue 
from other than sole source or com-
petitive 8(a) contracts). These targets 
are called non-8(a) business activity 
targets and are expressed as a percent-
age of total revenue. The targets call 
for an increase in non-8(a) revenue over 
time. 

(2) Non-8(a) business activity targets. 
During their transitional stage of pro-
gram participation, Participants must 
meet the following non-8(a) business 
activity targets each year: 

Participant’s year in the transitional stage 

Non-8(a) business 
activity targets (re-

quired minimum 
non-8(a) revenue 
as a percentage 
of total revenue) 

1 ............................................................... 15 
2 ............................................................... 25 
3 ............................................................... 35 
4 ............................................................... 45 
5 ............................................................... 55 

(3) Compliance with non-8(a) business 
activity targets. SBA will measure the 
Participant’s compliance with the ap-
plicable non-8(a) business activity tar-
get at the end of each program year in 
the transitional stage based on the 
Participant’s latest fiscal year-end 
total revenue. Thus, at the end of the 
first year in the transitional stage of 
program participation, SBA will com-
pare the Participant’s non-8(a) revenue 
to its total revenue during that first 
year. If appropriate, SBA will require 
remedial measures during the subse-
quent program year. Thus, for example, 
non-compliance with the required non- 
8(a) business activity target in year 
one of the transitional stage would 
cause SBA to initiate remedial meas-
ures under paragraph (d) of this section 
for year two in the transitional stage. 

(4) Certification of compliance. A Par-
ticipant must certify as part of its 
offer that it complies with the applica-
ble non-8(a) business activity target or 
with the measures imposed by SBA 
under paragraph (d) of this section be-
fore it can receive any 8(a) contract 
during the transitional stage of the 8(a) 
BD program. 

(c) Reporting and verification of busi-
ness activity. (1) Once admitted to the 
8(a) BD program, a Participant must 
provide to SBA as part of its annual re-
view: 

(i) Annual financial statements with 
a breakdown of 8(a) and non-8(a) rev-
enue in accord with § 124.602; and 

(ii) An annual report within 30 days 
from the end of the program year of all 
non-8(a) contracts, options, and modi-
fications affecting price executed dur-
ing the program year. 

(2) At the end of each year of partici-
pation in the transitional stage, the 
BOS assigned to work with the Partici-
pant will review the Participant’s total 
revenues to determine whether the 
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